
    We started a fabric challenge hosted by Dianna Park called The Biggest Loser. This will be challenging
for some, if not ALL of us! We will see who has smallest amount of fabric purchased versus largest
amount of projects completed. Anyone can participate so see Dianna Park for instructions, questions
and record keeping. It should be great fun and exciting to see who wins! I hear there may be a prize
involved! Could it be, more fabric?
    Cheri Smoak presented the Block of the Month Project which comprises blocks chosen by our
members and designed into a quilt by Cheri! It will be gorgeous! The first block is the Ohio Star ⭐️ .  In
February we received our 2nd BOM which was Bouncing Betty choose by Renee Murray, March was
Jacobs Ladder and Tulip blocks chosen by Kay Jacobs and Barbara Simmons! As of April we will be on
block 5 & 8, Churn Dash and Old Windmill. They’re simply blocks so feel free to jump in!
    The beginners group is up and running with a table runner as their first project! Beginning  of 2024 the
ladies  choose their pattern and have begun doing a quilt of their own! Many thanks to our volunteers
that have and continue to help help at the beginner’s meeting on the 2nd Thursday of each month! Do
you know someone who would like to learn? Invite them to join us!
    P31 Sewciety was cancelled for February and March since we were ahead with chemo port pillows and
care bags and the quilt show in Charleston! We will meet again starting in April and hit the ground
running. Roper will need Port Pillows, Care Bags and we have another project for the nursing home! 
    We celebrated Cheri Smoak’s birthday at the meeting on the 15th complete with a cake and visiting
husband(s) and boyfriend. 
   Several of us have attended the Cobblestone Classes. January was the binding class with Karen Kendo,
February was the Jelly Roll Bag class given by Rick Sanchez and March was the rope bowl class with
Donna Bozeman. All were GREAT classes and we encourage you to join Cobblestone Quilters Guild and
take part in some of these classes! We have had mini show-n-tell of completed bags and rope bowls.
Finally, many members were working on prepping their quilts for the March Cobblestone Show. And a
couple of our members won ribbons and we walked away with 14 of the basket walk prizes!

Welcome to all our new members! 

We’re marching though 2024

join  BQG’s Facebook page If you have a passion for quilting or just want to learn
more, join our community and invite your quilty friends to
join us HERE.  We encourage sharing and inspiring each

other, so feel free to share your creations and support
each other!
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Our 2nd quarter will bring a couple different classes -
Pinwheels and Paper Piecing! First will be Pinwheels and Paper
Piecing will coincide with our 4 middle blocks in our BOM!
Currently making some final tweaks on the paper piecing class
and details to follow

If you have a class you would like to teach or something you
would like to learn please let us know and we will put
something together!

Our April 4th meeting we will have a quick quarterly meeting.  
Meeting Agenda:

General use of facilities for new members.
Future Classes - 

Rope Bowls
Pinwheels
Paper Piecing

All Day Sews 2nd, 3rd and 4th quarter
Fall Retreat 

Rules, Form & Deposit
Location
How many are interested

CGQ has had some wonderful classed so for in
2024! There is still time for you to join and get
in on the classes. Upcoming classes are:

April 13 - Hawaiian Applique
May 11 - Creative Improv Quilt
June 7 & 8 - Seascape, Judy Lilly (2-day
class)

These classes are great for each of us to learn
different technique's and improve our skill!

The 2023 Quilt Show was a success and there
were amazing quilts on display! A couple of
BQG members won ribbons and we walked
away with 14 door prizes!

Meeting location - Yeamans Park Presbyterian
Church, 5931 Murray Drive, Hanahan, SC 29410

Dianna Park 4/10

Kristi Granberg 4/15

Laura Stephenson 4/16

Patty shelton 4/29

becky woodard 05/06

Ozra sims 5/11

Denise Hubbs 5/29

cathi church 6/19

saundra williams 6/19

monica early 6/22

    How is everyone doing on our projects for 2024? I have to admit I am a little slow getting started
on them! I have managed to start the BOM, and THE BIGGEST LOSER I have jumped head first into,
now to get started on our challenge!!! If you have any question please contact one of the ladies
below.

Block of the Month “Shining Bright, 2024” - Cheri Smoak, 843-607-1092
BQG Challenge - The Blank Slate Challenge! Contact Kay Jacobs for details - 843-860-4165
The Biggest Loser Game -  Dianna Parks 425-330-0581

Stitching the Way in the 2nd Quarter Stitching the Way in the 2nd Quarter 

1st & 3rd thursdays @ 5:30 PM
APRIl 4th & 18th ~ may 2nd & 16th ~ june 6th & 20th

2nd thursday beginner meeting
april 11th ~ may 9th ~ june 13th

ALL DAY SEW - May 18th

Meeting location - Arise church, 1253 Long acre
dr., bonneau, sc 29431



WEBPAGE - Visit our website for a
wealth of information from blogs to
current and future events. Contact us
and subscribe to our newsletter!

OR FACEBOOK Page - Visit our page for
posts from members, to ask questions, get
inspiration  from what others are working
on! Also, keep up with meeting details!

BQG blocks 1-4 have dropped and
April will bring blocks 5 & 6! 

SOON the center paper-piecing blocks
will drop and we should finish blocks
by August, no later than September to

give us plenty of time to get them
together and hopefully quilted by the

end of 2024!

Need help of have questions message,
text, call or email!

BOM UPDATE
2nd Quarter

click pictures below to go to webpage or facebook page

https://bonneauquiltclub.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/849847845983894





